
 

 

 Information Corner  
Newsletter Editor Joni Lueck  
Email     jklhorserider@gmail.com   
  
    Please go to www.pbch.org and print out 2018 membership form 
and mail in. Please  email Susan Purdy, treasurer 
finegansfarm2@gmail.com with questions.  You can also sign up at any 
ride or event throughout the year! Mail to PBCH, P.O. Box 1903, 
Hayden, ID 83835. Please send in  membership dues! 
 
Remember to get your PBCH membership card which is good for 10% 
discount on animal feed at the North 40 Store. Attend the monthly 
meeting to pick up your discount card. 
 
Life Flight memberships.  The yearly dues are $50 for BCHI 
members.  Important to have in case of medevac emergency  during 
trail riding or other events. Pick up an application at meeting.  
 
2019 Calendars are Available!! 
Contact Bill or Kay Clarke at 208-699-2044 or 687-2784 to purchase 
yours for the upcoming year.  These are a main fundraiser for the BCHI 
organization. $20 for the calendar and entry of the drawing raffle card 
for one of 12 prizes. The 2018 raffle will be held in December. 
 
Business Card Sponsorships 
The sponsorships help the chapter’s bottom line. They are inexpensive 
for members at $10 per year. Non-members can become a sponsor also 
for $30 per year. This includes your business card in the monthly 
newsletter and  your card will be listed on the web site. This is a great 
price for advertising!  
PBCH, P.O. Box 1903, Hayden, ID 83835. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Calendar of Events 

September  
**Saturday, September 8 service project to help out with annual 
Dalton Gardens Picnic.  Karen Kimball trail boss. Phone   
208-699-5268. The Dalton Picnic entertains and feeds over 300 
people. The city makes hamburgers and hotdogs and then most 
people bring a dish or dessert to share. For the past few years  
PBCH members have helped to serve the food. We do this to show 
our appreciation for the use of our meeting room at the Dalton City 
Hall. It is a fun time, not hard work and everyone who has helped 
has enjoyed doing it. We do need several volunteers so I am asking 
members to help out. Let me know if you would like to volunteer 
This is a good chance for people who can't do trail work to help out 
in another way.  
 
**Saturday, September 15 Antoine Peak, Washington fun ride 
and potluck. Trail boss Bev Syslo. Foot in stirrup 10 a.m. There 
will be a bbq on site and hot dogs will be provided. Bring a dish to 
share. Bring BYOB and chair. Lots of parking. Members only. 
codeysophie@hotmail.com  See map on www.pbch.org. Call 208-
818-4829. 
 
**Wednesday, September 19 PBCH monthly meeting. 6:30 p.m. 
socialize and 7 p.m. meeting starts. 6360 4th St. Dalton Gardens 
City Hall.  
Calendar continued on page 6 
=============================================== 
The Tack and Yard Sale last month raised $734. The tack 
were the most popular items at the sale. Many thanks to 
all who donated their time and items to this fundraiser 
for the chapter. 
Special thanks to Stan and Jamie Smith for hosting the 
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Minutes of August 2018 monthly meeting 
  August 15th 2018 
The meeting was called to order at 6:55 p.m.  
15 members were in attendance. Ice cream social was enjoyed prior and during the meeting. 
Minutes for July meeting were approved as written. 
Treasurer’s report: Income $140.00 in membership dues, $10.00 for business card 
No expenses. A motion to approve the report was made by Diane Shriner and seconded by Jerry Shriner. 
Dalton Picnic September 8 need volunteers to help serve food. 
Calendars: 2018 calendars available for $10.  New 2019 calendars available for $20. Drawing for 2018 calendar prizes will be held in 
December. 
4th of July Pass Ride was held July 22. There were 19 riders. All riders left together as a group. At the halfway point, half the group took the 
5-mile loop and the others took the 10-mile loop. Two new members joined on the ride. Jack Mervin Family and Bonnie Owens. 
Marie Creek: A work day for Marie Creek trail was held August 4 and  seven riders showed up to help. On August 12 a fun ride was held and 
four riders showed. Discussion was held on work that needs to be done on the trail. 
Upcoming rides: Antoine Peak is September 15. Bev Syslo is trail boss. She is bringing hot dogs and would like people to bring side dishes. 
Bernard Peak ride is changed to Sunday, September 23. Julie Volpi is trail boss.  
Christmas Party: December 8 at Coeur d’Alene RV Park in Post Falls. Arnie Wilkens made a motion that the club buy the meat. It was 
seconded by Rich Simpson and approved. 
Storage Trailer: Arnie reported that the chapter’s storage trailer cannot be repaired. 
and needs to be replaced. Membership recommends researching options and will 
Discuss at a later meeting. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m. Minutes submitted by Secretary Julie Volpi. 
 
 
 
Business card space can be purchased for $10 for chapter members and $30  
for non-members. These will run in the newsletter and on the web site for one  
year. What a great advertising deal! And is a fundraiser for the chapter.  
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2018 PBCH Officers and board 
members: 

 
Karen Kimball, president  

772-2434;  
Arnie Wilkens,  

vice-pres. 755-2193;  
Julie Volpi,  secretary  

805-674-6807 ;  
and Susan Purdy, treasurer, 

772-4210. 
Board members: Bob Funke 

660-7919;  
Bill Clarke 687-1968;  

Ray Heilman 660-2907;  and 
Jill Graham, 660-5549. 

Jerry Shriner, public lands 
coordinator. 

Joni Lueck, newsletter editor, 
659-9066. 

Jill Graham, trail committee 
chair email  

kooy04@gmail.com 

Your business card could go here 
each month for $30 for non- 
members and $10 for members. 
Now this is a yearly price; not a 
monthly price. What a great deal! 
Also the business card is put on 
the website  www.pbch.org 
This is a fundraiser for the 
chapter!  
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Top left: Four women showed up for the Marie Creek PBCH fun ride Aug. 12. The day 
was sunny and warm. The trail was in good condition except for a few narrow spots that 
will need a bit of work. We saw a few hikers and three other horsemen on the trail. We 
stopped for lunch at the halfway point along the creek. The ride was right at four hours. 
New member Treva Eisman and her niece  Olivia, along with Karen Kimball and Joni 
Lueck, completed the group. The previous weekend  seven members rode in and did trail 
work for this fun ride event.  Selfie photo by Karen Kimball. 
 
Top right: Ron from R&L RV in Hayden was on a practice run at Farragut State Park 
recently with his pack horse and riding horse getting ready for the hunting season. Photo 
by Joni Lueck.  
 
Lower right: Wild burros in  the Arizona desert. Photo by Dave Logue. 

Out and About 
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Classified Ad 

Horse RV or toy hauler. Custom built. 95 Gimmy Topkick, cat engine, Allison transmission. Eleven-foot camper, fully contained. Carries four horses. 
Solar, generator, TV, tub, shower, etc. $28,000. Call  PBCH member Angie Bissell 208-689-3356.  
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Calendar continued from page 1 
 

 
September events 
 
**Sunday, September 23 Bernard Peak trail and fun ride. Trail boss Julie Volpi email charlieandjulie01@gmail.com  See map on 
www.pbch.org    Two-hour 45 minute-ride. Bring a lunch or snack. Members only. Some climb but nice wide trail system. Foot in stirrup 9 
a.m. Directions: Head east on Hwy. 54 from Hwy. 95. At first traffic circle go right on Good Hope Rd. Then go to Hellroaring Rd on left. 
Follow to end of road cul de sac. Lots of parking. Will ride to the overlook. Some climbing, horses should be shod. Ride through the forest. 
See more information on web site under Maps/Directions. Julie Volpi trail boss email charlieandjulie01@gmail.com.   
 
**Saturday, September 29 Camp and participate in Scavenger Hunt at Riverside State Park. Scavenger Hunt is main fundraiser for Ponderosa 
Back Country Horsemen of Spokane Valley. Saturday is a free day to enter Riverside State Park so no pass is required. Sign up 
kcarmichael2225@gmail.com   or download the sign-in form from Ponderosa Back Country Horsemen web site.  Questions  
jklhorserider@gmail.com  Plan to camp Saturday night and then do a fun ride with our local chapter. Members only for Sunday fun ride. Sign 
up for camping with Washington State Campgrounds web site.  
 
**December 
Christmas Party tentative date Saturday, Dec. 8. Coeur d’Alene RV Park in Post Falls. The chapter will buy the meat for the party. Everyone is 
asked to bring a dish to share.  
 
 
Featured ride for September - McKenzie Conservation Area in Washington 
 
If you have not ridden here it is definitely worth your time. There is a big eagle’s nest to look at by the water’s edge.  
 McKenzie Conservation Area:  Location:  about 25 miles northeast of Spokane on NW side of upper    Newman Lake.  Directions: I90 east; 
take Argonne, Pines or Sullivan Exits north over freeway; right (east) on Trent toward Rathdrum, ID, for approx. 5 miles; left (north) on Starr 
Road for 4 miles; right at Y on Hauser Lake Rd for approx. ½ mile; left on Muzzy Rd 4.5 miles (Muzzy becomes West Newman Lake Rd).  
Conservation area is on left at top of hill.  Description: upland forest, streams along Newman Lake Shoreline. 421 acres. Difficulty: moderate. 
Duration: 1-2 hours. No Discover Pass needed to park here. 
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